

770 Bailey Hill Road Eugene, OR 97402 phone (541) 343-2822 fax (541) 343-5019 info@foodforlanecounty.org www.foodforlanecounty.org

Board of Directors

Sheldon Rubin, Chair

Toby's Family Foods

Erik Vos, Vice Chair

Timber Products Company

David Schuman, Past Chair

Oregon Court of Appeals

Gary Powell, Secretary

Coburg United Methodist Church

Stephen Mallery, Treasurer

Mallery Financial

Scott Kitchel

Northwest NeuroSpine Institute

DIAU BIACK

University of Oregon

Katrina Luther

Wal-Mart

Chuck Hauk

HACSA of Lane County

Robin Brown-Wood

ALMA Catering

Megan Wuest

Center for Family Development

Todd Gorham

Sterling Bank

Boris Weidenfeld-Needham

Young's Market Company

Kristie Gibson

University of Oregon School of Law

Greg Hazarabedian

Public Defender Services of Lane County, Inc.

Lety Robles

Voith Paper

Olivia Townsend

University of Oregon

Craig Wiroll

University of Oregon

FOOD for Lane County is an equal opportunity provider and a member of



SB 320 Home Business Bill Testimony Senate Committee on Environment and Natural Resources February 18th, 2015

Beverlee Potter, Executive Director FOOD for Lane County

Thank you for this opportunity to endorse the Home Business Bill (SB 320) that supports home baking businesses grossing less than \$20,000 to operate in food insecure communities. As the director of a regional food bank, we are consistently faced with finding innovative ways to alleviate hunger by creating greater access to food. Although the need across our county continues to be quite high (approximately 40% of our county's residents qualify for an emergency food box), we are constantly reminded of the resourcefulness of our neighbors in need and that continues to inspire us.

We believe that the Home Business Bill is both innovative and resonates with our core values of resourcefulness and self-sufficiency. If passed, it can help fill food desert gaps in communities that lack sufficient access to wholesome breads and at the same time act as an economic development opportunity, giving low-income Oregonians the ability to produce low-volume baked breads with minimal food safety risks, and sell them directly to their friends and neighbors.

We believe that SB 320 Home Business Bill will assist those we serve in the following ways:

- Increase food access in remote rural areas
- Foster food business incubation with less burdensome start-up costs
- Stimulate economic development
- Pose minimal food safety risks

Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to convey our support for SB 320 today. We are excited by opportunities such as this that encourage the creation and expansion of avenues that foster greater access to food for those that we serve.

FOOD for Lane County 770 Bailey Hill Rd Eugene, OR 97405 www.foodforlanecounty.org 541-343-2822